Troy Fire Protection District

Regular Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

Executive Session

August 19, 2020

An executive session of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on August 19, 2020.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 8:35 p.m. A roll call was taken: board members present were Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Darren Reeves, Kevin Byrne, and Phil Loethen.  Chief Ed Collins was also present.
The trustees reviewed and discussed the sealed executive session minutes.  The consensus was to keep all of the minutes sealed and to review again in 6 months.  

The trustees agreed to promote Ms. Lindsey Blackwell from probationary firefighter to firefighter.  Phil agreed to come to the training meeting on Thursday to swear her in.  

Chief Collins advised the trustees that the first ULP filed by has not been resolved.  The second ULP is resolved.   Jason Pugh talked to the chief and the first ULP was not resolved because there was no movement on getting them a pension. 

Phil said the ULP complaint was concerning transfers.  That was stopped the ULP should be resolved.  Dan brought up that we signed an agreement that they had presented to us and now that isn’t good enough.  The board discussed in length and decided not to take any action.   The Chief asked to be the contact and handle the communication with the union on this issue.  

Access to personnel files was discussed and it was agreed that the files should be locked with only three people having keys.  A log should be maintained documenting when files are removed.

Dan brought up the compensation for Ed Smith and recommended a yearly compensation of $16,000.  

The trustees discussed the firefighter who had received a DUI.  Darren said he thinks the charge was dropped, but we need an update on the situation.
9:05 Motion by Dan, 2nd by Phil to go back into open session. Roll Call vote 5 - 0

__________________________________________ 

Respectfully submitted by Phil Loethen, secretary

